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Minutes of the DHRC Meeting Held

December 13, 2011
~

The Delaware Harness Racing Commission met

at the Diamond Room, Dover Downs,
1131 North DuPont Highway, Dover, Delaware 

Commission Members Present

	Beth Steele, Chairman
	George P. Staats, Commissioner

	Robert B. Brown, Commissioner
	Patt Wagner, Commissioner


Others Present

	Andrew Kerber, Deputy Attorney General
	Karen Craft, Facilities Manager, HRI

	Charles Lockhart, Dover Downs
	Judy Davis-Wilson, DSBF

	Hugh Gallagher, Executive Director DHRC
	 John Hensley, Sr. Dir., Horse Racing, D. Downs

	Salvatore DiMario, Executive Director, DSOA
	Brian J. Manges, DHRC Chief Inspector

	Annie Renzetti, D.M.V.
	B.A. Davis, Office Manager, DHRC Licensing

	Scott Egger, Presiding Judge
	Senator David Lawson 

	Joe Strug, Dalare Associates
	Wayne Dill

	James Dunn


Call to Order 

At 10:35 AM, Chairman Steele called the public session of the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance.
Approval of Minutes

Vote: Commissioner Robert Bryce Brown moved to approve the November 1, 2011 Minutes. Commissioner George Staats seconded, all Commissioners concurred and the Motion passed unanimously.
Old Business
The final order in the Jason Kurtz Appeal was signed by all Commissioners in attendance. 
new Business
Reports from Racing Administrator, Racing Officials & Veterinarians
Administrator:    
1.    Presiding Judge:   Presiding Judge Egger reports there is one appeal pending from a positive test at Harrington Raceway.  There are also some high blood gas positives but they did not appeal their rulings.
2.   Chief DHRC Veterinarian:   Dr. Renzetti reported that November was a relatively quiet month at Dover Downs.   Dr. Renzetti then reviewed the Veterinarian Report attached to each Commissioner’s folder.
3.   Chief Investigator:   All of the investigators have been taking training courses at the Delaware State Police Academy which are very informative and they will continue in 2012 to take additional courses. 

4.     Executive Director:   Hugh Gallagher informed the Commissioners his reports are in their folders.   Mr. Gallagher has just recently returned from the ARCI meeting in Arizona.   The model rule on salix was approved by the ARCI Board.      The interviews for the administrative position at the Department of Agriculture will begin in January, 2012 with Hugh, B. A. Davis and Commissioner Talley on the interview committee.   
Joe Strug from Dalare Associates, Inc. addressed the Commission.   Mr. Strug stated Dalare’s laboratory is currently preparing for their accredition.  Dalare recently acquired a new LCMS system made in Germany which will enable Dalare to look for drugs in a screening matter.    Dalare has invested over $400,000 to upgrade their laboratory.

public comment
The suspension issue will be addressed in Rules Meeting on January 9, 2012.    Sal DiMario says he doesn’t think the suspension issue needs to go to Rules since it is a policy, not a rule.   Charles Lockhart is very much opposed to this issue.   Hugh Gallagher says this issue should be addressed in Rules.    This matter will be presented in draft at Rules on January 9, 2012.
Dr. Annie Renzetti has received calls from veterinarians in the private sector concerning a new policy of having to see the horse before they can issue a sick slip.   She said the policy at Chester is if they scratch out of the 8-hole, they automatically get the 8 hole when they enter the horse the next time.    This issue was discussed among the attendees at the meeting.     Each attendee appeared to have a different perception on the issue.   Chairman Steele suggested Hugh Gallagher, Dr. Annie Renzetti, representatives from the tracks and Sal DiMario should get together and decide what works for everyone regarding the scratch slips.
Upcoming Events
Regular DHRC Meeting
January 10, 2012 at 10:15 AM , Dover Downs, The Delaware Room, 1st floor at the Dover Downs Hotel, 1131 North DuPont Highway, Dover, Delaware 
Rules Committee Meeting
January 9, 2012 at 10:15 A.M., Secretary’s Conference Room, Department of Agriculture,

2320 South DuPont Highway, Dover, Delaware 
EXECUTIVE SESSION

At   11:38 AM, meeting adjourned to Executive Session 
~
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